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GENERAL:
Thu -""ting of the FGS Council scheduled for February 4 at4:OO p.m. has beon cancelled as the result of an insufficient number of agenda items to

warrant a full meeting.

The annual AUCG Microfund for planning Missions has been cancelled for 1993 but will be reinstated in 1994. Information should be received in

the Fall of this yoar, for a Spring 1994 deadline. For more information, please call either the Office of Research Administration or York International.

Canada Day: On the strength of consultation among the President and Vice-Presidents, it has been agreed that University offices will be closed on

Friday, July 2, as well as Thursday, July 1 (Canada Day).

The Bookstore reminds the york community that Course Book Requeets for Spring/Summer '93 couraes should be submitted as soon as possible.

Art Galleries/Displays: The AGyU presents an exhibition which associates the work of two painters, Shirley Wiitasalo of Toronto, and Reno Daniels

from Amsterdam, whose art shares certain basic interests. The exhibition continues until February 14- For gallery hours, call -55169'

- The Gf endon Gallery presents a multi-media exhibition by David Bobier until February 1 1 . For gallery hours, call 487 -67 21 -

-TheGfendonGalleryalsopresentsanoutdoorinstallationbyStephenDoyleuntil Februaryll. Forinformation, call 487-6721 .

-The Samuel J. Zacks Gailery, Stong College presents an exhibition of Paintings and Books by Carol Barbour. The exhibition runs February 1-'1 2.

An opening reception will take place February 3 at 7:0O p.m. For gallery hours, call -33055'

- The Arthur Haberman Gallery, Founders College presents an exhibition by contemporary Haitian artist Roland Jean, February 4-16- For gallery

hours, call -55148.
- A collection of works by paul Tacon, Associate Dean of Atkinson, is on display at The Faculty club. "Recent Abstract Expressions in oil" will

continue until February 26.

The Contre for Feminist Research will celebrate Black History Month. To mark the occasion, York alumna June Clark-Greenberg will presont a slido

show of her work and a discussion of .The Black Aesthetic," February 1 1 from 3:OO to 5:OO p.m. in Room 3O5, York Lanes. RSVP by February 5 to

-559'l 5 or fax -55916.

The deadline for applications to the cuEW part-Time Teaching Development Fund is February 1 2. Application guidelines are available f rom tho

Centre for the Support of Teaching, Room 5834, Ross. For more information, please call Suo Sbrizzi at -55754'

The purchasing Department reminds the community that all courier shipments must inctude departmental account numbers on any documentation'

The numbers are necessary to expedite prompt and correct payment to the carriers.

Members of the york community are asked to note that floor repairs will be made to the Rotunda of Vari Hall beginning February 12. Any questions

or concerns should be directed to the Construction Hotline (-55445)'

Recreation york presents their gth annual 'Take a Break and Recreate,' February 1 5 at the Track and Field centre' All staff and faculty are invited

to form a team. Team ontry deadline is February 8. Anyone interested in beginning a New & Unique exercise program can join Cynthia on Monday

and Wednesdav, 12:1c--"12:40 p.m. in the Judo Room, Tait McKenzie. For more information, call Recreation York at -55184'

The Faculty of Fine Arts is again organizing their annual trip to New York city during the Reading Week (February 17-221. Prices for return bus

transportation and hotel accommodation begin at s225 (based on four peoplo sharing a room). All mombers of tho York community are welcome'

For furthor information, please call Deborah Stephenson in the Fine Arts Liaison Offico G55135)'

The Department of Human Resources announces the following appointment: Bonnie Preece, Head, Acquisitions, Law Library, effective February 1'

The following tranefere/promotione have also taken place: Philip Kucharsky, Senior Executive officer, Faculty of Arts; and olivia Petrie, Coordinator,

Academic Policy Development, Office of the Associate Vice-President (Faculties).

EVENTS:
MONDAY. FEBRUARY 1

2:3o p.m. - Mclaughlin College symposium - "Self Government - What Does lt Really Mean? The B.C. and Yukon Experience" with Jenny Jack'

Tlingt Nation (Yukon/B.C.) and Fountain Band, B.C. - Junior Common Room, McLaughlin

3:3o p.m. - Guest speaker - lcounselling and Development centre] "self-Advocacy: LD studonts, Prepare Yourselves To Be Good self-

Advocates" with Nanette Clatterbuck, President of the Michigan Branch of the Orton Dyslexia Society - Room 108, BSB

4:O0 p.m. - Morris Katz Memorial Lectureship in Environmental Research - "understanding the causes of Aging and cancer" by Bruce N'

Amos, professor of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, and Diroctor of the National Institute of Environmental Hoalth Sciences Centre at the

university of california (Berkeley) - Moot Court Room, Osgoode Hall Law School

4:oo p.m. - Guest Speaker - [Departments of Anthropology, York and McMaster] 'The Empire's old Clothes: Refashioning the colonial Subiect" by

Prof. Jean Comaroff, University of Chicago - Room 2043, Vari Hall

4:3O p.m, - Board of Governors Meeting - Board/Senate Chamber, Glendon lNote change of date and timel

6:30 p.m. - Workehop in political Economy - [Graduate Program in Economics] "lnternational competition in NAFTA" with Don Daly, Administrative

Studies - Vari Lecture Hall 1063
TUESDAY. FEBRUARY 2
12:OO noon -Violence and Conflict Resolution Seminar- [LaMarsh Research Program]'Hitting and Splitting: Woman Abuse Among Separating

couplos" with Dr. Desmond Ellis. Department of sociology - Room 305, York Lanes

12:3o p.m. - Faculty seminar series - lFaculty of Environmental studiesl'Urban Ecosystems and Sustainabte Development' with Michael

Hough and Reg Lang (Environmental Studies). Frances Frisken (Arts), and David carter (waterfront Regeneration Trust) - Room 306, Lumbers

12:30 p.m. - Facutty workshop - [Reference, Scott Library] "citeline: Yorkline's Latest Addition - Locally Mounted Databases - Learn How to use lt

and Hear About our Future Plans'- for information, call'20257 or MBurton@YorkVM2 - Scott Classroom'A'

2:OO p.m. - phD Defence - [Graduato program in Biology] M. Brian C. Hickey will defend his thesis titled "The foraging and thermoregulatory

behaviour of fomale hoary bats, Lasiurus cinereus" - Room 2O3, Lumbers Museum

3:OO p.m. - public Lecturc - [Department of Histoli-"Feeding the Cities of tho Low Countries at the End of tho Middle Ages" by Prof' Raymond van

Uytven, St. lgnatius University of Antwerp and University of Louven, Belgium - Lecture Hall 2183, Vari

3:30 p.m. - Dialogue on Graduate Education - lcentre for the support of Teaching] Panelists from soveral disciplinary backgrounds will give brief

presentations on such issues as: teaching graduate courses; suporvising graduate theses; preparing graduate students to teach; and working

with TAs - Senate Chamber (S9'l 5). Ross

7:oo p.m. - seminar - [sport Therapy Association, Stong collegel "An Evening in sports Medicine' with experts from the field of sports medicine

- Master's Dining Room, Stong ,
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YORK UNIVERSITY WELCOMES
PROVINCE'S TRANSIT ANNOUNCEMENT

Today's announcement by the Ontario government to fund the extension of the Spadina

subway to York University was described as "great news for York and the entire north-west
sector of Metro," by York President Susan Mann.

"The line will make a tremendous difference to all of us and will make York a truly metropolitan

university," Mann said. "We are delighted with the Premier's announcement and thank him for

it. "

Construction of the $649 million, 5.2 km extension of the subway from Sheppard Ave. to York

could begin as early as next year if it receives environmental assessment approvals from
relevant government ministries. Completion is scheduled for 2OO2. The project is being funded

by jobsOntario.

During the 1O years this project is under construction, it will create 12,OOO full-time jobs.

Approximately 130 of these iobs will be created this year.

"To say the premier's announcement is welcome news would be understatement indeed," said

William A. Dimma, Chair of York University Board of Governors. "Right now there are few
things as important to the future of York University as the subway."

This new connection will provide rapid transit to and from a major traffic generator, namely

York University.

"york is a major force in the provision of education in the Greater Toronto Area and a major

player in the economic life of the community. The extension of the subway is a long awaited

recognition of this fact," said Dimma.

The new line will provide a direct connection to the Barrie GO rail line at Finch Avenue,

enhancing inter-regional transit. In addition, by attracting commuters and other travellers from

northwest Metro Toronto and York Region, the line will build ridership on the Spadina subway

line.
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Monday-Thursday, 9:00 a.m.-7:OO p.m.; Friday, 9:OO a.m.-E:OO p.m.; and Saturday, 1O:OO a.m.

Recreation York will hold a "Dance for Heart," February 28 from 1 1:OO a.m. to 2:OO p.m. All proceeds from this three-hour
aerobathon will go the Heart and Stroke Foundation of Ontario, To register, drop by Room 21 1, Tait McKenzie or call -772O1 tor
more information.

The Search Committee for a new Master of Vanier College is now receiving nominations and applications for the position of Master.
Candidates should be members of the York academic community and are asked to supply a letter of application as well as a curriculum
vitae. Please address all correspondence and/or enquiries to Debra Glass, Secretary to the Search Committee, Room 103, Central
Square (-55144l.. The term of appointment begins July 1, 1993. The deadline for nominations/applications is February 28.

Members of the York community are asked to note that the Yorkline (Hotline) telephone number found under the Libraries listing, is
incorrect in the York Internal Directorv. The corroct number is -33789.

The annual AUCC Microfund for Planning Missions has been cancelled for 1993 but will be reinstated in 1994. Information should be
received in the Fall of this year, for a Spring 1994 deadline. For more information, please call either the Office of Research
Administration or York lnternational.

Canada Day: On the strength of consultation among the President and Vice-Presidents, it has been agreed that University offices will be
closed on Friday, July 2, as well as Thursday, July 1 (Canada Day).

Art Galler:€s/Displays: The AGYU presents an exhibition which associates the work of two painters, Shirle'/ Wiitasalo of Toronto, and
Rene Daniels from Amsterdam, whose art shares certain basic interests. The exhibition continues until February 14. For gallery hours,
call -55169.
- The Glendon Gallery presents a multi-media exhibition by David Bobier until February 1 1. For gallery hours, call 487-6721 .

- The Glendon Gallery also presents an outdoor installation by Stephen Doyle until February 11. For information, call 487-6721 .

- The Samuel J. Zacks Gallery. Stong College presents an exhibition of Paintings and Books by Carol Barbour until February 12. For
gallery hours, call -33055.
- The IDA Gallery in the Centre for Fine Arts presents "Homage to Friendship," an exhibition featuring 20 prints and drawings by Hana
Mrazova and the late Ferdous Akhter. The exhibition runs February 9-18. An opening reception will take place February 1O from 4:OO
to 7:00 p.m.
- The Arthur Haberman Gallery, Founders College presents an exhibition by contemporary Haitian artist Roland Jean until February 16.
For gallery hours, call -55148;
- A collection of works by Paul Tacon. Associate Dean of Atkinson, is on display at The Faculty Club. 'Recent Abstract Expressions in
Oil" will continue until February 26.

The deadline for applications to the CUEW Part-Time Teaclring Development Fund is February 12. Application guidelines are available
from the Centre for the Suppo!'t of Teaching, Room 5834, Ross. For more information, please call Sue Sbrizzi at -55754.

The York University Cooperative Daycare Centre will offer a licensed Marcfi Break Gamp for children ages six to nine yoars. The
camp, located at 9O Atkinson Road will run from March 15-1 9 at a cost of $125 per child and includes fieldtrips, daily snacks,
special art classes and one lunch prepared by the children themselves. For more information, call Judy or Colleen at -55190.

The Centre for International and Strategic Studies Graduate Reeearcfi Assigtanco Fund is intended to provide funding assistance for
York graduate students to conduct their doctoral dissertation research. The research must be in one or more of the Centre's defined
research streams in international and strategic studies. Grants of up to $1.OOO are available. The deadline for applications is
March 31. Applications are available from Room 375, York Lanes (-551561.

EVENTS:
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 8
2:OO p.m. - Guest Speaker - IPolitical Science Department and Centre for Feminist Researchl nMarxism and Postmodernismn with

Shane Phelan, a lesbian, feminist, postmodern theorist - 6th Floor South, Ross
6:30 p.m. - Workshop in Political Economy - lGraduate Program in Economics] "Towards a Two-Speed Europe: Britain, France and

European Union" with Robert Boyce, London School of Economics; and Claude T. Bissell, University of Toronto - Vari Lecture
Hall 1063

7:3O p.m. - Fine Arts Festival - [Department of Theatre] Series A: "TanzerMensch" by Sean Michael Hill; "A Particular Class of
Woman" by Janet Feindel; "Cold" by Armen Kazazian; and "The Trojan Women" by Euripides - tickets are $5 per performance
or $10 for the series - for more information, call -55157 - Studio Theatre, Centre for Film and Theatre

7:3O p.m. - Lecture - lDepartment of English, Arts] "lmperialism and After: Europe, the U.S. and the Rest of Us" by Prof. Edward
Said, Columbia University - Curtis Lecture Hall "1"

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 9
9:30 a.m. - PhD Defenoe - IGraduate Program in Psychologyl Shannon L. Stewart will defend her dissertation titled "The Social

Problem-Solving Skills of Anxious-Withdrawn Children: Maternal Monitoring With an Unfamiliar Peer" - Room S701, Ross
12:30 p.m. - Faculty Seminar Serieg - [Faculty of Environmental Studiesl "Biological Perspectivos on Sustainability" with Lewis

Molot (Environmental Studiesl; and Laurence Packer, Don McQueen, and Brock Fenton (Pure and Applied Scionce) - Room
306, Lumbers

1:30 p.m. - McLaughlin Gollege Symposium - "Politics of Sex" - Speakers: Prof. Shane Phelan, University of New Mexico; and York
Prof. Shannon Bell - Junior Common Room, McLaughlin

7:30 p.m. - Fine Arts Festival - [Department of Theatre] Series B: "Top Girls," writt€n by Caryl Churchill and directed by Letitia
Meynell; "Whatshisname," written and directed by Michael McLeod; "Utopia," written and directed by Shelley Snow and
Cathy Gordon; and "Two Part Linen," written and directed by Liz Rucker - tickets are $5 per performance or $1O for the
series - for information, call -55157 - Studio Theatre, Centre for Film and Theatr€

Monday, February 8 - Monday, February 15, 1993
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GENERAL:
Obituarv: John Oulton Wisdom, a York University Professor who retired in 1979, died on January 30. He joined York in 1969 and was
cross-appointed between the Department of Philosophy and the Division of Social Science.

Sheldon Levy, Vice-President (lnstitutional Affairs) will present information on the 1993-94 budget to an open forum to be held
February 24, 12:,OO noon to 2:OO p.m. in the Senate Chamber (S915), Ross. All faculty, staff and students are welcome to attend.
Following a brief presentation of the University's projected revenues and expenditures for 1993-94, Mr. Levy will be available to respond
to questions and comments about the budget. This session will be of particular interest to members of Senst€ as it provides background
information for an overview pres€ntation on budget issues which Mr. Levy will be making to Senate on February 26. For further
information, please call Malcolm Ransom at -55012.

Members of the York community are invited to attend a forum on "The TTC at York," February 26 at 12:3O p.m. in Room S102, Ross.
The objective of this forum is to obtain feedback from the community on its concerns and ideas about transit. Participants will include
TTC representatives as well as the University Master Planner and Assistant Vice-President (Facilities and Business Operations).

The Search Committee for a new Master of Stong College is now accepting nominations and applications for the position of Master.
Candidates should be full-time tenured faculty members of York. The term of f ive years begins July 1, 1993. For further information,
contact the Chair of the Search Committee, Prof . Christopher Innes. Please address correspondence to Birgit Langwisch, Sscretary to
the Search Committee, Room S92O, Ross. The deadline for nominations and applications is March 2.

York Campus Map: A new bird's-eye perspective map of the York campus has been prepared. A sample is attached. The new map will
be available from Printing Services/The Copy Shop in Room 124, Central Square l-565271. A shrink wrapped package of 2OO maps will
be sold for $6.25. or 1O loose maps for $1.OO.

Art Galleries/Displays: - The Glendon Gallery presents a mixed media exhibition featuring drawings from Beaty Popescu and sculptures
by Sandra Gregson. The exhibition opens February 19 at 7:OO p.m. and continues until March 18. There will be an artist talk on
February 19 from 6:00 to 7:OO p.m. For gallery hours. call 487-672'l ,

- The IDA Gallery in the Centre for Fine Arts presents "Homage to Friendship," an exhibition featuring 20 prints and drawings by Hana
Mrazova and the late Ferdous Akhter. The exhibition continues until February 18.
- The Arthur Haberman Gallery. Founders College presents an exhibition by contemporary Haitian artist Roland Jean until February 16.
For gallery hours, call -55148.
- A collection of works by Paul Tacon. Associate Dean of Atkinson, is on display at The Faculty Club. "Recent Abstract Expressions in
Oil" will continue until February 26.

The Admissions/Liaison Office will host March Break'93 for Ontario secondary school applicants on March 16 and 17. The program will
commence at 9:30 a.m. each day at Burton Auditorium. Visitors will have the opportunity to m€et with faculty, staff . and students, as
well as attend program sessions, special demonstrations, and tours of the campus. Complimentary to the March 17 schedule will be
Environmental Action Day. This year's theme is "Creating Green Communitigs." Approximately 4O non-profit environmental and social
change groups will set up displays in York Lanes beginning at 9:3O a.m. and a panel discussion on the theme will take plece at 12:OO
noon in Room 306, Lumbers. For more information about March Break'93, contact Sharon Harrison at -551OO and for Environmental
Action Day. contact Diane Zecchino at -55265 or Joanne Nonnekes at -65252.

Community Scholarship Week at York (March 8-121: Volunteer faculty, staff, and students who aro artists/musicians/ performers are

needed to provide entertainment for one hour during Community Scholarship Week. Soloists, groups, buskers, roving musicians, etc, are
all needed. One-hour time slots are open throughout the week at various locations around campus. For more information on becoming I
scholarship supporter, please call Dianne Bates or Valerie Peticca at -6601O.

The York Campus Bookstor€ reminds the community that courso book requeste for Spring/Summer '93 coursos should be submitted as
soon as possible. In order that they can begin ordering Summer'93 course books, as well as prepare for annual inventory, the Bookstore
will begin returning unsold course books on February 26.

The entrance examination for admission to the School of Translation at Glendon College will be held on March 5 from 1 :OO to 6:00 p.m.
in Room 143, York Hall. To register, please call 487-6742.

The Purchasing Department advises the York community that a growing number of telemarketing companies havo been calling various
University departments concerning "deals," when in fact the prices have turn€d out to be exorbitant. Calls of this nature should be

forwarded to Purchasing at -55143.

EVENTS:
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 19
1O:30 a.m. - PhD Defence - lGraduate Program in Philosophyl Absalom Adam will defend his dissertation titled "Towards a Critical

Historiography of Philosophy'- Room 5432, Ross
2:30 p.m. - Philosophy Seminar - "Scepticism With Regard to Reason From Descartes to Condorcet' with Professor Emeritus Richard H,

Popkin, University of California at Los Angeles and Emory University - Room 5427, Ross
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 22
12:3O p.m. - Lecture - [Department of Hispanic Studies, Glendonl'La narrativa espanola actual'by Prof. Jose Belmonte Serrano,

University of Murcia, Spain - Room 4206, York Hall, Glendon
3:OO p.m. - Lecture - "A Few Words in the Mother Tongue: Feminism, Politics, and Poetry" by lrena Klepfisz, a Holocaust survivor born

in Warsaw, Poland who €migrated to the United States in 1949 - for more information, call Naomi Black at -55148 or 463-9262
- Senior Common Room, Founders

6:30 p.m. - Workshop in Political Economy - [Graduate Program in Economics] "The Labour Market Consequences of the Free Trade

Agreement" with Daniel Treffler, Scarborough College, University of Toronto - Vari Lecture Hall 1063
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Special Seruices

5 Admissions Enquiries, Undergraduate, WOB (B3)

16 Art Gallery of York University, N145 Ross (C3)

8 Security,24 hours, EOB (C4)

17 Administrative Studies (C2)

24 Atkinson College (D2)

30 Behavioural Sciences (C3)

27 Burton Auditorium (D3)

2 Calumet College & Residence (82)

14 Central Square (C3)

41 Central Utilities (D5)

28 Centre for Film and Theatre (D3)

26 Centre for Fine Arts (D3)

9 Chemistry and Computer Science Building (B3)

43 Computer Methods Building (E5)*

13 Curtis Lecture Halls (C3)

8 East Office Building (C4)

34 Farquharson Building (C3)

York Campus Map

36 Founders College & Residence (C4)

40 H.S. Crowe Housing Co-op (D4)*

1 Ice Arena (A3)

44 Kinsmen Building (E5)

35 Lumbers Building (C3)

39 Mclaughlin College (D4)

3 Norman Bethune College & Residence (83)

18 Osgoode Hall Law School (C2)

10 Petrie Science Building (C3)

42 Physical Resources Building (E5)

16 Ross Building (C3)

12 Scott Library (C3)

15 Scott ReligiousCentre (C3)

11 SteacieScience Library (C3)

33 Stedman Lecture Halls (D3)

5 Stong College & Residence (B2)

31 Student Centre (D3)

4 Tait McKenzie Centre (B3)

39 Tatham Hall Residence (D4)

45 Tennis Centre (D5)*

Z Track and Field Centre (84)"

37 Vanier College & Residence (D4)

29 Vari Hall (D3)

5 West Office Building (83)

38 Winters College & Residence (D4)

32 York Lanes (D3)

32 York University Bookstore (D4)

York Student Apartments

23 2Assiniboine Road (D1)

22 4 Assiniboine Road (D1)

21 6 Assiniboine Road (D1)

20 8 Assiniboine Road (D1)

25 Atkinson Residence (D2)

19 Passy Gardens Apartments (C1)

" Indicatcs non-Un[aersity building
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sheldon Levy, Vice-President (lnstitutional Affairs) will present information on the 1993-94 budget to an open forum to be heldFebruary24, 12:oonoonto2:oop.m.inthesenateChamber(s916l,Ross. All faculty,staff andstudentsarewelcometoattend' Following a brief presentation of the university's projected revenues and expenditures f or 1 993-g4. Mr. Levy will beavailable to rospond to guestions and comments about the budg€t. This session will be of particular int€rest to members of Ssnate
as it provides background information for an overview presentation on budget issues which Mr. Levy will be making to Senate onFebruary 25. For further information, please call Malcolm Ransom at -bSo12.

Obituarv: James (Jim) Beveridge, who taught in the Film and Video Department at York from 1969 until his retirement in 1984, died onFebruary 16. He was the founder and f irst chair of the Department of Film in York's Faculty of Fine Arts. He €stablished york,s Graduate
Program in Film and Video and also developed and directed the clDA-supported Graduate program in Mass communications at Jamia Millialslamia University in New Delhi, lndia. In lieu of flowers. donations to the James A. Beveridge Bursory will be gratefully accepted. cheques
may be sent to the office of Private Funding (Suite A, WOBI.

York Campus Map: Please note that most building reference numbers have changed from those used on the old york Campus map.

Art Galledos/Displays: The Student centre Art Gallery presents "Undressing Fables," an interdisciplinary show of visual art featuring the workof Barb Disman, Jeela Jones, Cindy Mandarino, odette, and Krys Verrall. The exhibition runs February 22-26. An opening r€ception will takepface February 23 at 6:0O p.m. For gallery hours, call -5566g.
- The Arthur Haberman Gallery, Founders College presents a group exhibition titled "The Sex Show: Regarding the Erotic Body.. The
exhibition opens February 22 at 7:oo p.m. with a panel discussion titled "The Sex Talk: Discussing the Erotic Body," and continues until
March 5. For gallery hours. call -55148.
- The Samuel J. Zacks Gallery, Stong College presents an exhibition of portraits by Jennifer Joiner titled "En passant.,' The exhibition opensFobruary22andcontinuosuntil MarchS. Anopeningreceptionwitl takeplaceFebruary23atT:oop.m. ForgallerrThours,call -33056.
- A collection of works by Paut Tacon, Associate Dean of Atkinson College, is on display at The Faculty Club. "Recent Abstract Expressions
in Oil" continues until February 26.
- The Glendon Gallery presents a mixed media exhibition featuring drawings by Beaty Popescu and sculptures by Sandra Gregson until
March 18. For gallery hours, call 487-6721 .

"Takea BreakandRecreate" Resufts: 1) Fine Lines - 260;21 Reggie Raiders-254l;31 Dirty Dozen_ 24e;41 Nocturnal Relations _ 244;41
TheBooks'Lovers- 2441 6l Physical Planters -243:61 FASpack -2381 7l Admissions -237;81 FG,sGophers _2g4;glArtAttack_233;
1Ol Odd Squad - 2291 111 Cora's Contortionists - 224;'12) DSSPS Wizards - 21g;,13) The Grateful Ed _ 215; 14) Vanier Group _ 21O:161
HardKoreBookstore-2O9;16)AtkinsonKnights-199;17)Theprofessors -196;1g)TheKidsintheHall _191.

As part of the Fine Arts Festival, the Creative Arts Students' Association presents "Blow, puck, Thwap: A Festival of Independont Music,"
February 22 to 26, The festival will feature up to 25 music ensembles starring York students. performances of pop, jazz, acoustic and
modern music will take place in all the pubs in Complexes 'l and 2 nightly from 8:Oo p.m. to midnight. The Winters Junior Common Room
will be the venue for a daily "Lunch Lizards Concert," held in the early afternoon, and the Underground hosts a double bill of ensembles on
February 24 and 26. For more information, call CASA at -2O2OE.

Glendon Booketore Hours (March 1 - April 4l: Monday-Friday, 9:30 a.m.-5:OO p.m.; Saturday & Sunday. closed.

Applications are invited for the position of Residence Tutor of Founders College. The appointment is normally for a two to three-ysar term
and carries a stipend of $1,OOO. The successful candidate will reside in an apartment in the Founders'Residence. Candidates from any
Faculty should have an interest in undergraduate life. Applications should be submitted no later than March g to patricia Swanson, Room
217, Founders.

The Admissions/Liaison Office will host March Break '93 for Ontario secondary school applicants on March 16 and i 7. The program will
commence at 9:30 a.m. each day at Burton Auditorium. Visitors will have the opportunity to meet with faculty, staff, and students, as well
as attend program sessions, special demonstrations, and tours of the campus. Complimentary to the March 17 schedule will be
Environmental Action Day. This year's theme is "Creating Green Communities.' Approximately 40 non-profit environmental and social
change groups will set up displays in York Lanes beginning at 9:3O a,m. and a panel discussion on the theme will take pl€co at 12:OO noon in
Room 306, Lumbers. For more information about March Break'93, contact Sharon Harrison at -b61OO and for Environmental Action Day,
contact Diane Zecchino at -55285 or Joanne Nonnekes at -Eb2S2.

Recreation York will hold a "Dance for Heart," February 28 from 11:OO a.m. to 2:OO p.m. All proceeds from this three-hour aerobathon will
gotheHeartandStrokeFoundationof Ontario. Toregister,dropbyRoom2ll,TaitMcKenzieorcall -772O1 formoreinformation.

The Search Committee for a new Master of Vanier College is now receiving nominations and applications for the position of Master.
Candidates should be members of the York academic community and are asked to supply a l€tter of application as well as a curriculum vitae.
Pfease address all correspondence and/or enquiries to Debra Glass, Secretaryto the Search Committee, Room 103, Contral Square (-66,1441.
The term of appointment begins July 1, 1993. The deadline for nominations/applications is February 29.

The Search Committee for a new Master of Stong College is now accepting nominations and applications for the position of Master.
Candidates should be full-timo tenured faculty members of York, The term of five years begins July 1. 1 9g3. For further information,
contact the Chair of the Search Committee, Prof. Christopher Innes. Please address correspondence to Birgit Langwisch, Secretary to the
Search Committee, Room 5920, Ross. The deadline for nominations and applications is March 2,

Community Schobrship Week at York (March 8-121: Volunteer faculty, staff, and students who are artists/musicians/ performers aro needed
to provide €ntertainment for one hour during Community Scholarship Week. Soloists, groups. buskers, roving musicians, etc. are all needed.
One-hour time slots 6r€ op€n throughout the week at various locations around campus. For more information on becoming a scholarship
supportsr, please call Dianne Bates or Valerie Peticca at -55O1O.




